RCA FORUM RESEARCH AND GUIDELINES STEERING GROUP 
MEETING NOTES: Thursday 24 March 2011 – NZTA, National Office
4.30 pm to 7.00 pm
Present: 




Peter Bailey

Porirua City Council,                                             
convenor


Bill Greenwood
NZ TA (Network Mgt National Office)


James Hughes
NZ TA (Highway Network Operations National Office)
(to 6.30)


Jim Paterson

Western Bay of Plenty DC (Finance &Reporting)
by video link


Fiona Knight

Cresmere Consulting (NSEWG)




Wayne Newman
Cresmere Consulting (Stormwater Group)
Secretary


Patricia McAloon
NZ TA, (Investment, National Office)
(to 5.10)

Apologies:



Fiona Vessey

Kaipara DC
 

	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Welcome and apologies
	Noted: Apologies and welcomed Patricia McAloon.   


	

	Notes of meeting of 28.10.10
	Noted: Actions completed or still outstanding: 
a. Bill to provide copy of presentation on the direction of research funding by NZTA for 2011-2012and electronic version of Research Framework to Wayne

b. RGG will discuss with LGNZ how and where the RCA Forum could feed into and support the NZTA research programme. Peter to contact Geoff. 

c. James, Bill, Fiona Vessey and Wayne to liaise on using Nortech meeting as RCA Forum regional sessions to publicise the process, reinforce the idea of using the Register, guidelines and process and create opportunities to improve engagement between Austroads (through NZTA) and local members. 
d. Bill to copy links or the three reference documents due to be considered by the ratification group on 9 November 2010 to Wayne and Wayne to identify best means to circulate and complete. 
a. Bill to provide a brief intro to new approach to road classifications and of linking service levels to road classifications to Wayne for web-site. 

b. Wayne to liaise with Bill and others to prepare report for next Executive for Peter proposing a research theme for the first Forum meeting in 2011 or for a meeting of the RCA Forum that explained the new approach and research framework of NZTA introduced members to research projects. 

c. Wayne to ensure draft budgets for working groups passed to Jim. 
h. Wayne to prepare a draft report on identified research needs for Peter to circulate and pass to Geoff by 22/11/10. 
i. Wayne to obtain dates of 2011 Exec meetings and set RGG dates. 
Agreed: Meeting notes are a true and accurate record.

B. Greenwood/F. Knight

	Now on NZTA website.

Refer to item 3.

Wayne to draft notes for local meetings.

New webpages done.

Refer to item 4.
Refer to 5(c)

Done

Done

Done

	3. NZTA Research Programme update (taken next)
	Received: A report from Patricia on the progress of assessing NZTA research topics for 2011-2012.

Noted: Some input on possible research topics was received by NZTA from LGNZ.  The list of topics proposed is being considered in a 10-step process within NZTA.  The list developed by the RCA Forum is not formally on the table, but some identified projects align with NZTA priorities and are likely to proceed.
Agreed: RGG will discuss with LGNZ how and where the RCA Forum can feed into and support the NZTA research programme.
P. Bailey/ B. Greenwood

	Peter to contact Simon King 

	2. Register of Network Standards and Guidelines 
	Received: A report from Bill Greenwood on the reference documents proposed for Local Status and on changes to the Process Manual. 
Noted: There has been no response from members against adopting the revised Austroads Guides and Noise Barrier Design Guide for Local Status.   Changes to the Process Manual will add links to specifications, regulations and strategies that apply and alter the rules on variation, with a clearer definition of terms and triggers.
Agreed: To recommend adoption of Austroads Guides and Noise Barrier Design Guide as Local Status reference documents to next meeting of ratification group.                                     
B. Greenwood/ J. Hughes

	Bill to draft note for an update to the Forum.
Wayne to draft note to ratification group


	4. National Road Classification System project update
	Received: A report from Bill Greenwood on progress being made on the project for a single consistent national system of road classification.
Noted: Darren Price of KCDC has been nominated for the working group and Simon King of LGNZ has been nominated for the governance group.  It might be appropriate for Jim Paterson to take the place of Simon.

	Bill to provide project definitions to Wayne for web-site once they are signed off.
Peter to discuss with Simon King

	5. RCA Forum and Executive update
	Received: A report from Peter Bailey on the last Executive meeting.
Noted: (a) The changes made to the Forum web-site. (b) The budget for working groups’ research and development has been set at $40,000.  (c) The next Forum will examine the implications of road funding and maintenance in an environment of declining levels of service.  The mid-year Forum will be in August and will have a research theme.  The end-of-year Forum in December will examine civil defence and disaster preparedness issues.
Agreed: The route to the Golf Club venue from the airport for pedestrian access needs to be described on the web-site.                                                
Bill Greenwood/ P. Bailey

	Wayne to liaise with Bill and prepare note for web-site


	6. Working Group activities
	Received: Reports on Stormwater Group and NSEWG.

Noted: (a) The RTA has requested that RGG review the continued need for the NSEWG and close it down.  ACC has contacted NSEWG through its Motorcycle Group and identified stock effluent spilled on to roads as a major hazard for motorcyclists. (b) The Stormwater Group has adopted new TOR that anticipate completion of its task this year.  (c) NZTA has begun proactive route identification for high productivity motor vehicles.  This is contrary to the strategy presented to the Forum that routes would be identified only in response to applications. The Forum still has an Overweight Permit working group that is now inactive.

Agreed: There is a proven continued need for a working group on the issue of stock effluent spilled onto roads and, therefore, for the NSEWG to continue working on means to resolve this issue.
P. Bailey/F. Knight
Agreed: The option to close down the Overweight Permit working group or reconvene it in response to new issues surrounding the new rules will be put to the Forum.
J. Paterson/F. Knight
	Wayne to draft note for NSEWG
Wayne to draft note for Peter for Forum


	7. New research and guidelines development initiatives 
	Noted: The opportunity to provide input into the NZTA Research Programme for this year has closed, so new research proposals need to be collected and collated for next year’s programme.  This is an issue that can be taken to local meetings.

	Wayne


	
	
	

	
	Meeting concluded at 6.43 p.m.
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